BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parks and Gardens Committee held in the Council Chamber at 6.00 pm on Monday 5 September 2011

	Present
	Cllr Mrs Chugg in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Woodford, Spear, Mrs Blackmore, Anderson and Cornick.

	Elect Chairman
	The Chairman of Council Councillor Mrs Marguerite Shapland called for nominations for Chairman.

There was one nomination, Cllr Mrs Chugg, who was duly elected and took the Chair.

(N/C)

	Apologies
	There were no apologies received.


	Declarations of.

Interest
	None Received

	Minutes
	The Minutes of the Parks & Gardens Committee meeting held on 8 April 2011 were agreed and signed.



	Parish Council Trees
	Tree Survey

Members considered three quotations to carry out priority one works identified in the Council’s tree survey.  Cllr Mrs Shapland was concerned that some of the trees maybe within the boundaries of the new Conservation Area.

RECOMMENDED:  That

a. North Devon Tree Services be appointed to carry out the trees works at a cost of £595 plus VAT, subject to them providing the relevant insurance and health and safety and all other documentation (LGA 1972. s.111).

b. the Clerk be requested investigated whether the trees are within the new Conversation Area and if so to seek the appropriate approvals prior to the works going ahead.

Recreational Ground

The Parish Clerk reported that some of the trees on the Recreational Ground had contracted a bacterial infection known as Fire Blight.  Andrew Jones the North Devon Council Tree Preservation Officer advised that the two dead trees be removed and the debris be burnt to prevent further spread of the disease.  Members noted that other trees on the Recreational Ground might also be infected, and requested that the trees are closely monitored for any signs of the bacterial infection.







The meeting closed at 6:15pm..




....................................  The Chairman
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